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Good evening and thank for the opportunity to address you tonight.

On July 22, less than a month after the start of the fiscal year, the School Board approved an increase in FY 2011 Operating Fund Expenditures of more than $99 million.  It would appear that more than half of this--$57.5 million—can be attributed to undelivered orders from last year.  The remaining balance is roughly equal to the school-based automatic carryover and departmental unencumbered carryover funds.  As you may recall, automatic carryover is reserved for schools and primarily covers supply & hourly accounts, while unencumbered funds must be requested by the departments and approved by leadership.  According to the budget department, these funds are also referred to as “critical needs” carryover, and serve as the avenue for schools and departments to carry forward funding to the next fiscal year for non-recurring costs.  

I encourage you to consider re-purposing these funds from hourly or supply funds into expenditures that will reduce class sizes.  I realize this would shift one-time funds to cover recurring expenses.  However, FCPS has had multi-millions of dollars in these types of accounts during an economic recession, signaling to many in our community that the system doesn’t NEED as much as has been budgeted.  Shifting carryovers to recurring needs will serve two purposes:  spending down accounts in a way that will directly and positively impact students as well as staff morale and establish a sound basis for future budgetary requests to the Board of Supervisors.

Regarding the superintendent’s recommendation to increase funds for discipline program needs, I ask that:

1. Any additional funding be conditioned on clear and measurable targets that reduce the disproportionate numbers of minority students and students with disabilities who are suspended or recommended for expulsion.

2. Any resources targeted at improving parental awareness of discipline consequences must be effective.  In other words, collect data demonstrating that some lack of understanding about infractions and consequences is a major contributor to the levels of suspension/expulsion in FCPS today.

3. Please consider alternatives to county-wide caseworkers for student supports during suspension.  This might include greater use of in-school suspensions or coordination with county services already performing these tasks.

Finally, I ask that you make a commitment to evaluating the instructional, emotional, and financial impacts of high school start times that are simply too early.  How much remediation or intervention must be done because students simply can’t learn at 7am?  How much is it costing to support disciplined students whose impulsive behavior has a known connection to sleep deprivation?  Later start times are better for teens AND for the school system’s bottom line.

Thank you.

